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Notes from President 
A good turnout at the January meeting to start off the new year. We passed two motions to donate 
funds as a result of the fly-in financial outcome. The Lakeland Aero Club and Leesburg EAA 
Chapter youth aircraft building program are the recipients of your generosity. These education 
programs are at the heart of the EAA purpose. 
 
Thanks again to John Carlile to continue the presentation of formation flying.  He did need to slow 
down the discussion from his past usual 400 knots for us! If you want to hear more on this subject 
please approach John or myself. There is much nuance that can be added to make this type of 
flying safer and a lot more fun. 
 
Each New Year starts with membership renewals and a chance for you to ensure the contact 
information is complete and correct. See Lorene Washburn as our Membership Coordinator to do 
the deed. 
 
If you cannot attend the next several months of meetings contact Lorene and pay by mail if that is 
convenient for you. 
Lorene contact info: 

Home phone 352-750-5312 
3841 SE 158 Terrace, Weirsdale FL 32195 

Please include your name and address, email address, phone and EAA national number. 
 
This coming meeting will include a presentation by Steve Wolf on a subject of his choosing. If you 
have been present at other times when Steve talks, you know you want to be here on Saturday 
February 9th. 
  
VMC Club 
Every month on the third Thursday John Carlile hosts the gathering to discuss topics of interest 
usually driven by a video prepared by EAA of actual incidents. All are welcome to attend. Please 
email John jcarlile1@earthlink.net each month if you are joining. 

PRESIDENT:   Bob Boyer        pilotbob@centurylink.net 
VICE PRESIDENT:    John Carlile       jcarlile1@earthlink.net 
SECRETARY: Sandy Boyer       sandyfly@centurylink.net 
TREASURER:    Sharon Green       rosebud091@aol.com 
 

EAA TECHNICAL COUNSELORS: 

Chuck Mosely    259-2487                 chuckmousn@aol.com 
 

MEMBERSHIP:  Lorene Washburn           lorenewashburn@gmail.com 
NEWSLETTER:   Bob Boyer (temp)        pilotbob@centurylink.net 
YOUNG EAGLES:   Judie Betz 821-2828         judiebetz@gmail.com 
WEBSITE  Bob Rolfe   webmaster.1236.eaachapter@gmail.com 
 

www.Facebook.com/EAA1236 

             New!  http://www.1236.eaachapter.org/ 

Next Chapter Meeting 

February 9th, 2019  

 

Carlile’s Hangar, 10:00AM 

 



Bio of Ray Brown 
(as prepared for the Swift Museum Foundation) 

 
We are saddened to have to report the passing of long time Swifter Ray Brown . 
 
Ray passed away on 29 December 2018 . 
 
Ray was a U.S. Navy Veteran , a Law Enforcement Officer , a real estate broker , and aircraft 
relocation team member . 
 
In addition to being a member of the Swift Foundation , and previous board member , Ray was a 
Lifetime member of the EAA , NRA , member of the Quiet Birdman , and AOPA . 
 
Ray and his wife Judy were established member residents of Loves Landing Aviation Community 
(97FL ) in central Florida . 
 
Ray owned his Swift NC3756K for over 43 years , and was widely recognized as the resident expert 
on all subjects related to our Swift aircraft , configuration , Modifications , Parts and Service of our 
prized aircraft . 
 
In addition to being a pilot and owner of Swift aircraft , Ray was also an FAA Licensed A&P and IA . 
As well as holder of multiple STC’s for Swift aircraft . 
 
Over the years , Ray has been deeply involved in the restoration , modifications of numerous Swift 
project aircraft . 
 
Ray also owned one of the largest collections of Swift parts known to exist . 
 
Ray’s Adept Influence within our Swift Community will be sorely missed .  
  
By Chuck Mosely (Chuckmo) 



EAA CHAPTER 1236 MINUTES 
January 12, 2019 

  
Bob Boyer called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  He welcomed everyone and asked that everyone stand 
and join him in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.    
 
He reminded everyone that 50/50 tickets were for sale. 
 
Bob stated that the financial report was on the front table.  The December 31, 2018 balance was $7,754.81.  In 
addition, the minutes for the September, 2018 meeting was on the front table.   
 

GUESTS 

James McKnight 
Joe Raad 
Bernie Baker 
 

NEW MEMBERS 

Dave Carpenter 
 

OLD BUSINESS 

The November Fly-in netted $3,500 after all expenses.  This included $1,400 in donations from businesses. 
  

NEW BUSINESS 

Each year EAA sends to the Chapter president awards/pins to present to officers and one individual that the 
chapter might want to present with the MVP award.  The selection of the MVP is at the discretion of the 
President of the chapter.  The following awards were presented: 
 
President – Bob Boyer 
Vice President – John Carlile 
Secretary – Sandy Boyer 
Newsletter – Marty Harris 
Membership Coordinator – Lorene Washburn 
VMC Coordinator – John Carlile 
MVP – John Carlile 
 
There are a few awards/pins that were not presented as the individuals were not present at the meeting.  They 
will be presented with their awards at the next meeting. 
 
Bob Boyer presented to the membership the following two proposals for donations from EAA Chapter 1236 to 
support aviation education: 
 

 A $1,000 contribution to the Lakeland Aero Club.  A motion was made by Stan Carpenter and 
seconded by Bill Phaneuf.  All in favor; none opposed. 

 A $500 contribution to the Leesburg EAA Chapter for the youth airplane building program.  A motion 
was made by Steve Rager and seconded by Janette Carlile. All in favor; none opposed. 

 

PRESENTATIONS 

John Carlile made a presentation on formation flying – part 2. 
 

MISCELLANEOUS 

Harry Menear won the 50/50 - $51 was collected. 
There were 43 members and 3 guests in attendance. 
Dick McClean motion to adjourn, second by Bill Phaneuf. Meeting was adjourned at 11:00am 
 



ITEM DEBIT CREDIT BALANCE

12/31/2018 BALANCE BROUGHT FORWARD $7,754.81

INCOME:

DUES COLLECTED AT MEETING $505.00

TOTAL INCOME $505.00

EXPENSES:

PURCHASE OF FUNERAL FLOWERS $94.16

DONUTS $14.00

TOTAL EXPENSES $108.16

NET BALANCE $8,151.65

Treasurer's Report as of January 31, 2019

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Reccurring Events: 

1
st

  Sat – Albert Whitted Airport (SPG), St Petersburg. Airport Preservation Society 

fly-in pancake breakfast. 727-822-1532 or awaps.org. 

 

2
nd

 Sat  – Space Coast Regional Airport (TIX), Titusville. Valiant Air Command Warbird 

Museum ramp. Pancake breakfast with omelet station, 8-11 a.m. RSVP at least 2 

days prior with number in party. $8 free museum admission for fly-in pilots and 

passengers. 321-268-1941 or vacwarbirds@bellsouth.net. 

 

2
nd

 Sat - Sebring, FL – EAA 1240 Pancake breakfast (863) 273-0522 or jhr@strato.net  

3
rd

 Sat - Valkaria Airport (X59). EAA and airport association-sponsored breakfast.  8 -

11 a.m.  $5. Steve Borowski: 321-952-4590 or steve.borowski@brevardcounty.us. 
 

3
rd

 Sat – Flying W Air Ranch (9FL1), Bushnell. 8-11 a.m. EAA Chapter 1489 pancake 

breakfast. Steve Bensinger: 352-235-9598 or foolzinfo@flyingfoolz.org. 

 
3

rd
 Sat – Live Oak Airport (24J). Regular 2nd Saturday fly-in breakfast. 8:30 a.m. 

 

EQUIPMENT AVAILABLE FROM OUR CHAPTER: 
 TABLES 

 CHAIRS 

 LARGE COFFEE POTS  

 COOLERS 

 EVENT GAS GRILL  

 STAINLESS STEEL GRIDDLE 

 BORE SCOPE (STRAIGHT) 

 AIRCRAFT SCALES 

 PROJECTOR 

 RECORDER 

 CABLE TENSIOMETER 

 LARGE FAN

 WHEEL BALANCER   Available for loan from Lorene 

 

 

              

 

 

 

 

 
 

FLY-OUT ACTIVITIES & places to eat 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Custom Aviation Art 
Personalized framing and matting 

services. Your art work or ours  
Contact Chuck or Mary Ann 

Mosely          
 352-259–2487 

AIRPARK REAL ESTATE   
Call the High-Flying Real 

Estate Team specializing in: 
 Love's Landing 
 Leeward Air Ranch 
 Woods and  Lakes   

Judie Betz 352-362-8286  
 Penny Garrett 352-615-3440 
aviationrealtyandmore.com 

Fly-out Restaurants: 

Ocala OCF – Tail Winds Café (352) 873-3211 

Bartow BOW – Closed 

Cedar Key CDK – call cab on 122.9 (Judy) many choices for dining 

Crystal River CGC – Olive Tree Restaurant (352) 563-0075 

Everglades X01 – Triad Seafood, great stone crabs (239) 695-0722 
Deland DED –  Airport Restaurant and Gin Mill (386) 734-0722  

Flagler XFL – Highjackers (386) 586-6078 (lunch and dinner) 

Lakeland LAL – Hallback’s Grill (863) 937-8900 

New Smyrna Beach EVB – Airgate Café (386) 478-0601 [6:00-2:00PM, 7days] 

Ormond Beach OMN – River Bend Golf Club (386) 675-0893 

St. Augustine SGJ – Call FBO (800) 840-1995 -buy gas get courtesy car 

Williston X60  – Pyper Cub Restaurant (352) 528-0376 
Winter Haven GIF – Re-opened Flightline café    U-pump gas $3.99 

Tampa North X39 – Happy Hangar Café (813) 973-3703 

http://www.funplacestofly.com/Fun-Places-To-Fly-In-Florida 



 
 

 


